
Town Board Meeting – Town of Hammel – September 10, 2024 

  

 Chairman Livingston called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All board members were present.The 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The minutes of the August 8, 2024 were reviewed. Supervisor Zenner made a 

motion to approve the minutes. Supervisor Emmerich seconded the motion. The motion carried.   

Treasurer Rhonda Seidl gave the treasurer’s report. Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to approve the 

report. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. The motion carried.  

Open Discussion: Steve Deml questioned if the lake association can store a tote and a safe at the town 

hall. We will make room somewhere for that storage. Steve Deml suggested that the town get back on track 

with the crack fill on the blacktop.  

Update on road conditions: brad reported that the roads are in good shape. Stahl Road corner has been 

taken care of. It was dugout, breaker run and rock added. Resident Mike Tuma noted to Brad that he was happy 

the way it turned out.  Brad started mowing for the second time this year.  

LRIP: Chairman Livingston reported that it is being Clear Lake Road to Stahl Road.  

Chairman Livingston would like to sell a 20-foot trailer to the town for hauling culverts. He would like to 

sell it for $2000. Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to purchase the trailer. Supervisor Zenner seconded the 

motion. Motion carried. 

Town is starting to be built, September 11, 2024. We will find out what the old one is worth before 

making a decision to purchase. We are not obligated to purchase if the price is to high.  

Land use around the town hall: Derek Larson owns land around the hall and would like a culvert peut he 

so they can log the land.  

Rental of table and chairs from the hall. Supervisor Emmerich made a motion that we stop renting or 

lending the equipment out of the hall. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

Supervisor Emmerich made a motion to pay the bills. Supervisor Zenner seconded the motion. Motion 

carried.    

Next fire department meeting: December 18, 2024. 

Next recycle meeting: October 15, 2024. 

 Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October  8, 2024 at 6 p.m..  

 Supervisor Zenner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Emmerich seconded the motion. 

The motion carried.  

Renee Zenner, Town Clerk 

  




